Dear Sirs

As the intention in the future is to take authority for future planning away from Local Government it is imperative that Enfield Planning Authority gets the next phase right while it can.

New affordable housing is needed in Enfield but in the right place. There is no benefit to be gained by building non affordable housing in the wrong place.

The areas to be utilised should be brownfield sites, waste land, derelict industrial sites and similar locations.

There is no point in ignoring these areas and building on green belt thereby destroying green spaces and nature for the enjoyment of the whole of Enfield.

Destruction of the Green Belt defeats the very objectives that the Local Plan is said to wish to create.

There is also the need to stop Climate Change destroying the world and deforestation and felling of trees that have been with us for years is not going to do it.

The London Mayor professes to be an ardent supporter of the Green Belt but he is conspicuous by his absence in making his views more public.

Perhaps us supporters of common sense in building homes in the right places and preserving the green spaces for the enjoyment of all should make the greatest advocate of our cause know what is planned.

I mean, of course, the Prince of Wales and I am sure that he would be disturbed by the suggestions for Enfield's future.

Please acknowledge this submission.